



Dear Parents and Carers, 
Dyth da 

It was lovely to see glimmer of sunshine at the end of the week and for the children to get 
out and enjoy the fresh air after a very blustery start to the week! 

The Mousehole Mice had a lovely afternoon with Jade Townsend understanding the 
celebration of The Chinese New Year through story, dance, singing, dressing up as a dragon 
and using the dragon puppets. This was a wonderful experience for all the children and tied in 
perfectly with their project on Festivals.  

Congratulations to Arthur for achieving a highly recommended in the BBC 500 Word writing 
competition with his story “Mr Rosenbaum”. He managed to get into the last 100 out of tens 
of thousands entries. They will be celebrating his success on the 500 Word website when 
they have finally ranked the last 100. This is an amazing achievement and a real inspiration to 
us all. Well done to all the children who took part this year and don’t give up. Arthur has 
informed me that he is going to apply again next year! 

Congratulations also to the boys football team who played in a tournament on Thursday against 
Alverton and Newlyn. This was organised by the Sports Ambassadors at Penwith College. The 
boys played four games wining three and losing one. The were the overall winners with a score 
of 24 points. An excellent result boys and we are very proud of your achievement. A big thank 
you to Mr Ansell and Brayden’s mum for taking them along. 

Please take time to look at the E-Safety poster attached as we have had several incidents 
where children have mentioned they are playing games or watching videos that aren’t 
appropriate for their age range. There is a parent controls leaflet on our website to support 
if required. 

Lugger Class are singing in the St Piran’s Concert at St Johns Hall on the 4th March at 7pm. 
Please can you let the office know if they will be taking part by next Wednesday so we can 
organise transport to the practices. 

Next week is Mental Health Week and we are asking the children to wear odd socks to 
support this. 

Finally next Friday 7th February is Luggers cake stall- we look forward to welcoming you along 
to this FROMS fundraiser. 

Hope you have a wonderful weekend and enjoy the rugby! 

Best wishes                                    

Sarah Trow 
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Stars of the week 

Skiff Class - Hugo 

- Jude 

-Well done for working so well in your 
maths this week-keep it up! 

-Well done Jude you are wow-ing us 
everyday with your brilliant ideas, 
questions and kind manners!

Lugger Class - Caleb C 

-Alfie S 

- For your use of fantastic similes 
and expanded noun phrases to 
describe the setting in our English 
to great effect. Well done! 

- You are a Maths Star with your 
division and working conscientiously 
to develop written methods. Well 
done! 

-Schooner Class - Arthur 

- Evangeline 

- Henry 

- Well done Arthur for continually 
working on expanding your 
vocabulary and experimenting with 
increasing aspirational language. 
Congratulations on reaching the last 
100 in the Five Hundred Words 
writing competition. 

- Well done Evangeline for having the 
confidence to choreograph and 
perform a wonderful partnered 
dance in  in front of the whole class. 

- Well done for choreographing and 
performing a confident dance in 
front of the whole class. Great 
partner work Henry. 

Marvellous Mouse Of The 
Week 

 
Leo 

For his amazing number 
knowledge-counting 

numbers up to 10 out of 
sequence, well done 

Leo! 

🙂






  









House Points:   


PORTHCHAPEL:100
GWYNVER:69
SENNEN:116
PRAA SANDS:170




Whole School attendance: 

91.9%%


Skiff-86.34%

Lugger- 92.74%

Schooner-97.2%

Cornish words of the week! 
“Mis hwevrer”- 

February 

Congratulations to Arthur for his fantastic 
achievement coming in the top 100 for the 

BBC 500 Words writing competition! Also to 
Kerra and Luna who have written beautiful 

adverbial phrases in their  Egyptian writing. All 
great role models for writing and very 

deserving of headteacher awards-keep it up!









Congratulations to the 
boys football team for 

winning the tournament 
against Alverton and 
Newlyn-Great work!

Mousehole Mice 
had a fantastic time 
with Jade Townsend 

learning all about 
The Chinese New 

Year through, story, 
dance, puppets and 

music! 

🙂
🙂

🙂

🙂

🙂

🙂

🙂

🙂



DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 
Spring Term: 
Fridays-Schooners swimming 
Jumping Mice weekly on Tuesdays 10.30-11.30am 
W/b 3.2.25 Mental Health Week 
Friday 7th Feb Luggers Cake Stall 3.15pm 
Friday 14th Feb Valentine Disco-5.30-7pm 
Half Term 17th-21st February 
Tue 4th March St Piran Concert 7pm St Johns Hall 
Wed 5th March St Piran Parade 10am 
Thurs 6th March World Book Day 
Wed 12th March Parent Consultations  
Fri 21st March Red Nose Day 
Wed 26th March Tempest whole school photos 
Thurs 27th March Songfest 3.30-8.45pm St Johns 
Hall 
W/B 31st March No Clubs  
Friday 4th April Easter egg Raffle 
Friday 4th April- Last Day of Term 
Yr 6 SAT’s w/b 12th May 15th May 
Summer Term Begins 22.4.25 
2024-2025 INSET Days: 
Monday 21st July 2025 
Tuesday 22nd July 2025 
Wednesday 23rd July 2025 
Autumn Term Begins 2.9.25 










